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Meeting commenced: 7.00 p.m.







       “

  ended: 9.30 p.m.

PRESENT:
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–
in the Chair
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Gladys Marshall 
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–
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J Shelley


–
Friends of Princes Park
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}
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}

B Culshaw


}

Christine Richardson
}

P Lever


}

PCSO C Wright

}
Greater Manchester Police

PCSO M Fitzgerald

}

Paul Bland


–
Urban Vision

Ambreen Iqbal

–
HBHG Development Trust

Marcela Livingston

–
Community Artist

OFFICERS PRESENT:

Ursula Sossalla-Iredale
–
Neighbourhood Manager

Chris Trueblood

–
Community Development Worker

Becky Edwards

}
Economic Development Section

Ruth Shields


}


Bernie Vaudrey

}


Paul Mayers 


}
Arts Development Service

Helen Ball


}

Andrea Bushell

}

Lynn Brown


–
Salford Youth Service

Claire Edwards

–
Committee Administrator

63.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE
Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Hunt, Jones and Mann, Richard Abernethy, Saeed Ali, Carol Ballantyne, Mary Cherry, Vicky Halliwell, Terry Handsley, John Morley, Sybil Norcott and Trupti Patel.

64.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
RESOLVED:
THAT the minutes of the meeting of the Community Committee, held on 16th November, 2006, be approved as a correct record.

65.
MATTERS ARISING – ACTION SHEET
The Community Committee considered an action sheet arising from the meeting held

on 16th November, 2006, with specific reference to the following:-

(a) Minute 50(a) - Millennium Walkway (Locklands Lane to Farnham Drive)
Councillor Kean reported that the quote that was received regarding the installation of a galvanised knee rail in the above area had been significantly higher than anticipated.  A contribution had been offered from the Minor Sites Budget, although a large shortfall had remained.  Consideration was currently being given to the possibility of a less expensive crash barrier, partly shielded by shrubbery, etc., being installed.  Should funding be granted from the Minor Sites Budget, a short consultation would be undertaken with local residents prior to work being undertaken.

RESOLVED:
THAT an update be provided at the next meeting of the Community Committee.

(b) Minute 50(b) – Liverpool Road Corridor (bottom of Moorfield Road, near to TSB Bank)
It was reported that monies from the Neighbourhood Renewal Fund had been located to fund the introduction of a one way system in the above area.  In addition, a letter was to be sent to the landowner seeking a financial contribution to the scheme.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(c) Minute 50(c) – Devolved Highways Budget – Traffic Lights at Fairhills Road
It was anticipated that work would commence at the above site soon after Easter 2007.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(d) Minute 53 – Friends of Irlam Rail Station
Claire Edwards reported that a letter had been sent to Network Rail outlining the Community Committee’s concerns in relation to the lack of disabled access at Irlam Rail Station, and requesting that the situation be addressed as a matter of urgency.  A response was awaited.  

In addition, an email had been sent to Councillor Antrobus, Lead Member for Planning, informing him of the Community Committee’s concerns, and asking that he support the Committee’s request for the situation to be addressed.  The following response had been received:-

‘I am more than willing to support the approach to Network Rail and will write to Network Rail with that request.

Disabled access is one of a number of issues at Irlam Station and I have recently had discussions with Councillor Jones, as chair of the Passenger Transport Authority, about the support we can give to a programme of improvements at all stations in Salford. I have indicated that Irlam is my top priority for work in the programme and that the community committee should be considered about the nature and scale of that work. Obviously, some issues may take a number of years to resolve but those that we can address we should deal with immediately.’
RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(e) Petition against poor condition of footpaths in and around the De Traffords Estate
Claire Edwards reported that an email had been sent to the Director of Engineering, Urban Vision, informing him of the Community Committee’s support in respect of the above petition and a response had been received which indicated that:-

· various solutions were currently being considered to repair and resurface the footways at the De Traffords,

· although the footways were not necessarily considered to be in a dangerous condition, some action was required to make the footways more serviceable due to the needs of the large number of elderly and/or disabled residents on the estate,

· some minor repairs had already been undertaken and it was intended that a contractor would be engaged to undertake footway resurfacing works.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(f) Minute 57(c) – Merlin Road
Claire Edwards reported that Urban Vision had indicated that micro-asphalt resurfacing works had been programmed for 2009/10.  However, in view of the concern that had been raised by the Community Committee, the road was to be re-inspected to assess any further deterioration and, if considered appropriate, interim repairs would be undertaken.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

(g) Minute 60 – Recycling Scheme
It was reported that the concern that had been raised regarding the green boxes that were left in the alleyway off Lord Street not having been emptied for three weeks had been resolved.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

66. POLICE ISSUES
PCSO Mark Fitzgerald provided information regarding the officers that were currently operating in Irlam and Cadishead.  He indicated that an information sheet detailing the names and contact numbers of the Community Beat Officers and the Police Community Support Officers that were based at Irlam Police Station was in the process of being circulated around the area.

Reference was made to parts of the area where problems existed in relation to anti social behaviour.  PCSO Mark Fitzgerald reported that the police had recently been required to attend at Irlam Locks on numerous occasions, due to serious problems that were being experienced in the evenings which involved fighting taking place between young people from Irlam and Cadishead and young people from the Flixton area.

PCSO Mark Fitzgerald urged members of the Community Committee to report incidents of anti social behaviour to the police, and he indicated that it would soon be possible to contact the local police on mobile telephone number 07770 601484.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT PCSO Claire Wright and PCSO Mark Fitzgerald be thanked for their attendance at the meeting.

67. YOUTH ACTIVITIES
Lynn Brown gave a presentation on Youth Service Provision in Irlam and Cadishead, during which specific reference was made to the following:-

· Personal, social and educational development of young people.

· Service Structure.

· Children’s Services – transition.

· Every child matters – shared outcomes.

· Transforming youth work – objectives.

· Irlam and Cadishead Youth Service Provision:

· The Edge,

· Detached Youth Work Team.

· On the horizon:

· service links,

· next steps.

Discussion took place regarding youth provision in the area.  It was established that (a) communication was taking place between the local youth workers and the police, and (b) links with the School Council at Irlam and Cadishead Community High School (ICCHS) were not currently being progressed, although it was indicated that this was something that could be undertaken.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Lynn Brown be thanked for an informative and interesting presentation, the content of which be noted.




(2) THAT communication take place between the Youth Service and the School Council at ICCHS with a view to progressing the target that had previously been set by the Community Committee in relation to the engagement of young people.

68. OPEN FORUM
(a) Falls Clinic
It was reported that Falls Clinics had been set up around the city, however, a clinic was not available in the Irlam and Cadishead area due to the absence of a suitable venue.

The Neighbourhood Manager reported that the Council Offices had been offered as a possible venue, however, Salford PCT had indicated that the building was unsuitable.

RESOLVED:
THAT a letter be sent to Dr. Mike Burrows, Chief Executive of Salford PCT, (a) informing him of Committee members’ concerns regarding the absence of a Falls Clinic in the area, (b) requesting that a reason be provided as to why the Council Offices were considered to be an unsuitable venue, and (c) enquiring as to whether, should confirmation be received that the Council Offices were unsuitable, it would be possible for alternative venues to be suggested for consideration by Salford PCT.

(b) Park Ranger
John Shelley referred to the Park Ranger having recently left due to the uncertainty that had existed around her contract.  He expressed serious concern regarding this matter given that (i) the Community Committee had identified the Park Ranger as its first priority within the Community Action Plan, (ii) a large amount of funding had been allocated to the post from the devolved budget, on the understanding that funding from the Environment Directorate’s budget would be received at a later date, and (iii) the post-holder had been doing an excellent job in the area.

It was reported that further funding was available from the Community Committee’s devolved budget which, together with funding that had been contributed by the Hamilton Davies Trust, would enable a Park Ranger post to be funded for a period of ten months.  It was noted that there was a reluctance to recruit an officer on such a short-term contract, due to the situation that had arisen in respect of the previous post-holder.

RESOLVED: THAT an email be sent to the Lead Member for Environment, (a) outlining the Committee’s concerns regarding the circumstances that had led to the Park Ranger having left her post, and (b) requesting that everything possible be done to enable a longer-term contract to be advertised in respect of the post.

(c) Landscaping
An enquiry was made as to when landscaping was to be undertaken in respect of the second half of the Cadishead Way bypass.

RESOLVED:
THAT an email be sent to the Managing Director of Urban Vision seeking information in respect of the above matter.

69. PUBLIC ART FEATURE
Marcela Livingston informed the Community Committee of the consultation process that had been undertaken with regard to the development of a design for the public art feature, which was to be located at the roundabout on Cadishead Way.  It was noted that funding for the project had been obtained from the Neighbourhood Renewal Programme.

Marcela Livingston reported that (a) consultation had taken place with the local community at the Community Festival that had taken place in August 2006, (b) local children had expressed their support for a superhero theme, whilst a number of adults had indicated that they would like the design to reflect the steel and margarine works that had previously been located in the area, (c) an idea had been developed involving a dance between the two industries, which would be represented by ‘Steelman’ and ‘Margarina,’ and (d) it was proposed that the figures would be situated behind vertical bars which, when driven past, would give the impression of movement.

A number of images detailing the proposed design were displayed and it was noted that the feature would (i) be structurally sound, difficult to climb and require minimal maintenance, and (ii) not be distracting to drivers as the main focus of vision would not be interrupted.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT it be noted that Community Committee Members supported the proposed design with regard to the public art feature.

(2) THAT details of the consultation website be noted –

www.islandart.org.uk.

(3) THAT Marcela Livingston be thanked for her attendance at the

meeting.

70.
BUDGET APPLICATIONS CONSIDERED AT THE MEETING OF THE COMMUNITY

INITIATIVES BUDGET PANEL HELD ON 9TH JANUARY, 2007
The Neighbourhood Manager submitted (a) the recommendations arising from the above meeting, and (b) the financial position statement in respect of the devolved budget, as at 15th December, 2006.

The Neighbourhood Manager referred to the application from Salford Women's Centre, which had been deferred to enable details to be obtained regarding the number of women from Irlam and Cadishead who were accessing the centre.  She reported that information had been provided which indicated that 17% of the women accessing the centre were from the Irlam and Cadishead area.

The Neighbourhood Manager referred to the vacancy that currently existed with regard to the Community Initiatives Budget Panel and invited anybody who was interested in becoming a member of the Budget Panel to contact her.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the recommendations arising from the above meeting with regard to the applications from (a) Lucy Winskill Sheltered Housing Social Group, (b) Irlam Endowed Primary School, (c) Irlam Royalettes, (d) Acorn Centre for Sports and Arts, (e) Salford Breastmates, (f) Listening People Counselling Service, (g) Manchester City Mission, (h) Women's Institute, (i) Boathouse Anglers Society Young People's Club, (j) Salford Disability Forum, (k)Irlam and Cadishead Social Inclusion Group, (l) Breast Friends, and (m) Community Committee newsletter, be endorsed.



(2) THAT the application from Salford Women's Centre be approved.


(3) THAT the financial position statement be noted.


(4) THAT an item regarding the appointment of a Community Committee

representative to the Budget Panel be included on the agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee.

71.
COMMUNITY ACTION PLAN/NEIGHBOURHOOD MANAGEMENT UPDATE
The Neighbourhood Manager provided a brief update in respect of the Community Action Plan/Neighbourhood Management.  The following information was noted:-

· The draft Community Action Plan 2007/08 had been forwarded to the Implementation Group and a response was awaited.

· The refurbished George Thomas Playground in Princes Park was to be formally opened in February, 2007.

· Laura Hallam had recently been appointed as Community Health Trainer.

· Andrew Dunleavy had been appointed as Health Improvement Officer.

· David Fielding had been appointed as the Sure Start Centre Manager.

The Neighbourhood Manager circulated a document outlining Good Practice in the conduct of Community Committee meetings. 

The Neighbourhood Manager referred to the Salford Strategic Partnership and (a) reported that John Shelley had previously represented the Community Committee on the Partnership in his former role as the Chairman of the Community Committee, and (b) enquired as to whether, as John Shelley was no longer the Chairman, the Committee wished to appoint a new representative to attend future meetings of the Salford Strategic Partnership.  The Neighbourhood Manager clarified that it was not necessary for the representative to be the Chairman or Deputy Chairman of the Community Committee and members indicated that they would be happy for John Shelley to continue to represent the Community Committee at future meetings of the Salford Strategic Partnership.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT the above document regarding Good Practice in the conduct of Community Committee meetings be circulated with the agenda for the next meeting of the Community Committee.



(3) THAT John Shelley continue to represent the Community Committee at future meetings of the Salford Strategic Partnership.

72.
BUILDING SCHOOLS FOR THE FUTURE
Mike Hall provided an update with regard to the refurbishment of Irlam and Cadishead Community High School, which was to commence in 2009, as part of the first phase of the Building Schools for the Future programme.

Mike Hall referred to the citywide consultation that had taken place in relation to the plans.  He reported that 86% of people who took part, and who identified an interest in Irlam and Cadishead Community High School, had supported the proposal to refurbish the school as a 900 place high school, 4% had not had an opinion and 2% had disagreed with the proposal.

Mike Hall indicated that, in addition to the refurbishment of the high school, the proposal included the building of an extension, within which the City Council’s Neighbourhood Management office would be located, together with other community facilities.

It was reported that, at a recent meeting of the Political Executive Group, it had been suggested that an approach be made to the high school regarding the possibility of a working partnership being formed in respect of the proposals.  It had been suggested that the working party could involve one Elected Member from each ward, together with the Neighbourhood Manager and four community representatives with interests in the high school (two from Irlam and two from Cadishead).

Discussion took place regarding community facilities.  Mike Hall reported that the results of the consultation had indicated that there was a need for an adult learning provision in Irlam and Cadishead.  The Neighbourhood Manager referred to the need for extensive consultation to be undertaken in relation to the types of facilities that local people would like to be located on the site.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the information be noted.



(2) THAT it be noted that Mike Hall would be approaching the high school in the near future regarding the possibility of a joint working party being formed in respect of the proposals.



(3) THAT Mike Hall be thanked for his attendance at the meeting.

73.
IRLAM LIBRARY
It was reported that Irlam Library would be closed from Monday 5th February, 2007 until April, 2007, in order for a major refurbishment to be undertaken.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

74.
COMMUNITY LEARNING PROVISION – CADISHEAD CENTRE
Ambreen Iqbal gave a presentation regarding community learning provision, during which specific reference was made to the following:-

· Background of the HBHG Development Trust.

· The key priorities of the Trustees.

· Broughton D@tabase – the first HBHG social enterprise.

· The opportunities available.

· Locations.

· Members.

· Volunteers.

· Trainee Trainer Programme.

· Cadishead Centre – use of the Council Offices, Astley Road, for the remaining period of its life, had been agreed in principle, and discussions were on-going as to how the issue of contribution to running costs could be resolved.

· Outreach in the area.

Ambreen Iqbal circulated copies of a questionnaire for completion by anybody who would be interested in accessing training at the Cadishead Centre.

RESOLVED:
(1)THAT Ambreen Iqbal be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation, the content of which be noted.



(2) THAT completed questionnaires be returned to Ambreen Iqbal at the end of the meeting, or to Claire Edwards at a later date.

75.
LIVERPOOL ROAD CORRIDOR
Paul Bland informed the Community Committee that the City Council had commissioned Urban Vision to develop a 10 year strategy and action plan in respect of the stretch of the Liverpool Road Corridor that ran from near to the Aldi supermarket in Eccles to the roundabout on Cadishead Way.  He gave a presentation, which provided a progress update, during which specific reference was made to:-

· Funding details.

· Plans to improve the perception of the Liverpool Road corridor.

· Key issues for Irlam and Cadishead.

· Business and stakeholder consultation.

· Initial ideas.

· Strategic objectives.

· Project choices.

· Images – possibilities, ideas and questions for the future.

· Next steps – wider community consultation to be undertaken during February, 2007, following which feedback would be provided and actions developed.

· Final thoughts.

Members of the Community Committee (a) expressed their concerns regarding the

poor condition of a number of properties on Liverpool Road, particularly at the Cadishead end of the corridor, (b) enquired as to whether it was possible for action to be taken against an individual who refused to maintain a property that he/she owned, (c) expressed a general view that residential developments in the area had positively affected the image of the corridor, (d) indicated that improvements to the shop fronts were required, and (e) requested that consideration be given to parking bays being provided in order to encourage drivers to use the shops.

Paul Bland outlined various measures that could be taken to deal with individuals who failed to maintain properties that they owned.

RESOLVED:
(1) THAT Paul Bland be thanked for an interesting and informative presentation, the content of which be noted.



(2) THAT any comments in respect of the presentation be forwarded to Claire Edwards.



(3) THAT it be noted that wider community consultation would be undertaken during February, 2007, and that proposals would be presented to the next meeting of the Community Committee.

76.
INFORMATION EXCHANGE/GOOD NEWS
(a) The opening of the Sixth Form College at Irlam and Cadishead Community High School had recently taken place.

(b) Reference was made to the BBC’s announcement that some of its departments were to be relocated from London to Salford Quays – reference was made to the fantastic opportunities that this would offer for the people of Salford.

(c) The Friends of Princes Park had received a grant to purchase some trees – local children had helped to plant 49 trees in the park.  (Approximately one third of the trees had since been uprooted or broken).

(d) Irlam Pool had recently been damaged by strong winds and the facility was currently closed – a full inspection of the damage that had been caused was to be undertaken once weather conditions had improved.

(e) Local Councillors had recently asked Urban Vision to look at the issues that existed around traffic flow into and out of the area, with a view to a proposal being considered at the next meeting of the Community Committee as to how this problem could be addressed.

(f) The Downing Street Website had launched an e-petitions site where people could Create a petition, or Add their names to a number of petitions, to which the government would then respond.

RESOLVED:
THAT the information be noted.

77.
ITEMS FOR INFORMATION

RESOLVED:
THAT the following items for information be noted:-

(a) Creative Start 50+ offering a wide range of opportunities to explore creative potential – taster session to be held on Monday 22nd January, 2007, at St. Mary’s Church Hall, Penry Avenue, Cadishead, from 10.30 a.m. until 12.30 p.m.

(b) Reducing vehicle crime in Salford – workshop to be held on Tuesday 23rd January, 2007, at Westwood Park Community Centre, Grasmere Crescent, Eccles, from 6.00 p.m. until 7.15 p.m.

(c) Greater Manchester Passenger Transport Authority – report outlining progress in developing a rail station improvement strategy.

78.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
RESOLVED:
THAT it be noted that the next meeting of the Community Committee would be held on Thursday 15th March, 2007, at St. Mary’s Church Hall, Penry Avenue, Cadishead, commencing at 7.00 p.m.
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